
	
	
	

	

MEMORANDUM	

DATE:	 	 May	15,	2020	
TO:	 	 Housing	and	Urban	Affairs	Committee	
FROM:		 Colin	Tarbert,	President	and	CEO	
POSITION:	 Support	
SUBJECT:	 Council	Bill	No.	20-0523	–	City	Streets	–	Closing	–	A	Portion	of	West	24th	Street	
	
INTRODUCTION	
The	Baltimore	Development	Corporation	(BDC)	is	reporting	on	City	Council	Bill	20-0523	
introduced	by	Council	President	and	Councilmember	Cohen	at	the	request	of	The	
Administration.		
	
PURPOSE	
For	the	purpose	of	condemning	and	closing	a	13.5-foot-wide	portion	of	West	24th	Street,	as	
shown	on	Plat	330-A-27A	in	the	Office	of	the	Department	of	Transportation;	and	providing	for	a	
special	effective	date.	
	
BRIEF	HISTORY	
The	closing	will	allow	a	local	business	to	relocate	and	properly	screen	its	operations	from	
residential	neighbors.	
	
FISCAL	IMPACT	
None	
	
AGENCY	POSITION	
The	Baltimore	Development	Corporation	Supports	City	Council	Bill	20-0523.		
	
If	you	have	any	questions,	please	do	not	hesitate	to	contact	Kimberly	Clark	at	
kclark@baltimoredevelopment.com.	
	
	
cc:	 Nicholas	Blendy	
	
	
[RT]	


